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Village of Hobart 

Village Office 2990 S. Pine Tree Rd, Hobart, 

WI 

www.hobart-wi.org - www.buildinhobart.com 

Notice is hereby given according to State 

Statutes that the PUBLIC WORKS AND 

UTILITIES ADVISORY COMMITTEE of the 

Village of Hobart will meet on Monday 

March 11th 2019 at 6:00 P.M. at the Hobart 

Village Office. NOTICE OF POSTING: 

Posted this 8th day of March, 2019 at the 

Hobart Village Office, 2990 S. Pine Tree Rd 

and on the village’s website. 

 

MEETING NOTICE – PUBLIC WORKS AND UTILITIES ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
 

Date/Time: Monday March 11th 2019 (6:00 P.M.) 

Location: Village Office, 2990 South Pine Tree Road 
 

ROUTINE ITEMS TO BE ACTED UPON: 

1. Call to order/Roll Call:  Ed Kazik called the meeting to order at 6:00pm.  Roll call: Ed Kazik (Village 

Board), Dave Baranczyk, Dan Deruyter, Richard Happel, Don Dahlstrom, David Smith, Kyle 

Schmitz (Alternate) were present.  Excused: Tim Carpenter (Village Board), 

2. Certification of the open meeting law agenda requirements and approval of the agenda.  

Motion made by Ed Kazik, second by Don Dahlstrom to approve the agenda as presented.  The 

motion passed unanimously.  

3. Approval of Minutes – January 14th 2019:  Motion made by Dave Baranczyk, second by Don 

Dahlstrom to approve the minutes from January 14, 2019.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

ACTION ITEMS 

4. DISCUSSION AND ACTION – Hillcrest Elementary School Safety Improvements Project.  

Jerry Lancelle brought the estimates to the committee for the crosswalk improvement proposals.  The 

estimated cost for the basic crosswalk is $46,200.00.  Both the Village and Pulaski School District would 

not be able to provide any assistance with the costs for 2019, they would discuss it for the 2020 budget but 

cannot guarantee it would be approved.  We would apply for grants through the Safe Routes to Schools 

programs, but with no sidewalks in any of the subdivisions, our application may not be considered.  There 

is no connectivity through a sidewalk system.  Resident Katrina Schock said she would speak with the 

homeowner’s association and poll them about the number of children who may actually use the crosswalk.   

A new traffic counts will be taken this year.  Maintenance costs for the proposed cross walk were discussed.   

Questions from discussion: 

1.  Is there an approximate number of children who would actually walk to school and use the 

crosswalk? 

2. Would parents actually allow children to walk / bike to school with no sidewalks in 

subdivisions? 

3. Will Pulaski include in the Budget for 2020. If so, what amount would they consider? 

4. Will Pulaski change the policy requiring children having to be bussed to Hillcrest? 

No action was taken on this matter. 

 

5. UPDATE – Director and Activity Reports: 

Mr. Lancelle gave an update on the 2019 Road Improvement Work and the 2019 Drainage 

Improvements to the committee.  There will be 14-inlets repaired in Thornberry and Polo point with 

this contract.  In total, there are 451 inlets that need to be repaired / replaced within those two 

systems.  The water tower project will start again when the weather warms up.   

 

6. ADJOURNMENT:  Motion made by Richard Happel, second by David Smith, to adjourn the meeting.  

The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:45pm.  
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